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DIRECTORS' DUTY TO HAVE REGARD TO EMPLOYEES' INTERESTS
had its Second Reading on 22 October and will

into Committee.

inclusion of a number of
978 Bill, which fell at

's
The Opposition had announced their
the

ing amendments on se points, and had proposed
House on the Second Reading on the grounds that
Both on merits, and because I want to retain
initiative, I reached the view that we should
ropose to widen the Bill to cover some of these points.
State gave notice of this intention in moving the

and it has been widely welcomed.

I wrote to the Employment Secretary, the Industry Secretary and
other colleagues last week about one provision where there is

a particularly difficult balance to strike. This is the proposal
that directors of companies should be put under a new statutory
duty to have regard to the interests of employees. In principle,
I feel that we must do this - the Employment Secretary and I are
on public record to that effect. My main concern has been that
legislation should not expose boards of companies to protracted
and vexatious litigation. The last Government's proposals were
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strongly criticised on these grounds by the CBI. The Minister

of State (Industry) wrote last wee gest that we should

be "completely satisfied" on this point.

have accordingly sought the advice of the Law Officers on

ovision we should propose. The Attorney General's views

out in his letter of 18 October which I have asked should
available to you and other recipients of this letter
who have not already seen it. If T may venture to summarise,
the Attorney General considers that the possibility of litigation
could not be completely discounted, especially in the early days
the new provision was being tested, but that
ions would be small.
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thus defined, is acceptable.

Lokl

tight guarantee against any

- however remote - is unattainable, unless in

to be derisory. We have substantially reduced
by propecsing that the directors' new duty should be
(not - as the last Government proposed - to
ang 1forceable only by the company.
My proposal will no doubt be criticised by the TUC as inadequate
but less so than failure to tackle the matter

loyment Secretary sees it as a positive contribution

anéd should be e

icies.

ingly, Cecil Parkinson announced in the Second Reading debate
he Government hoped it would be possible to bring forward

amendment, that we believed that we had succeeded in drafting
a suitable cluase and that unless unexpected difficulties
appeared we would table this provision in Committee.

Since I do not believe we could completely eliminate the risk of
vexatious litigation and I believe we have minimised that risk as




Fromthe Secretary of State

far as possible, I am therefore writing to inform you of

intention to proceed with this amendment.

tter to the Prime Ministe: to otl Members

Vil o

the Attorney General and t© ir John Hunt.
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Hy Secretary of State wrote to th hancel on 25 October
1 this subject, and mentioned thzt ti - ificers had been
ked to advise on the proposed amendment the Companies
tter should therefore nave sul ¥y referred
he Attorney Gensrzl's letter of 18 October but
Loréd Advocate's lett: the same date. The

those who have

to Che Yrivate becretaries
AT F Committee S A i o
of & GCommitTee, The Attorney

Robert Armstrong.







